
 

August 10, 2016 

Federal Communications Commission 
Media Bureau-Audio Division 
445 12th St. SW 
Washington, DC 20554 
 

Dear Sir, 

The station has made significant progress and was expected to return to normal operation by the time 
the most recent STA would expire.  Since the last STA was authorized, the work to the fence has been 
completed, modifications to the lighting system have occurred and the tuning of all three towers has 
been accomplished. All construction work and tuning is complete. Testing has concluded the station 
can be restored to its normal operating power and pattern utilizing all three towers. As there were some 
physical changes to the north tower with a TV antenna being removed and some other accessories, 
the net effect has resulted in different monitoring point values. A simple resumption of operation would 
have the monitoring point values inconsistent with its current license.  Thus a license modification 
application is necessary.  It will take a little time for the application to be created and granted. The 
existing STA is expected to expire (8/16/2016) before the license modification could be granted. So this 
STA extension requests continued operation at variance to the license with the maximum power of 250 
watts and different monitoring point values until the license modification can be submitted and granted. 
We expect to file the Form 302-AM within the next 30 days.. 
 
If there are any questions, I will be glad to answer them. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
President 
 
 
 

Greg Best  
Consulting,  Inc. 

16100 Outlook Ave. 
Stilwell, KS 66085 
816-792-2913 


